Standing Committee of the

Council of University Classical Departments
MINUTES
of the 160th meeting of the Standing Committee,

held on Thursday, 12 October 2023, at 9 am,

via Zoom
Present: Helen Lovatt (Chair), Gesine Manuwald (Secretary), Maria Fragoulaki, Katherine Harloe (ICS), Kirsty Harrod, Owen Hodkinson (Elections), Nick Lowe, Neville Morley (Open Access), Tom Nelson (Bulletin), Cressida Ryan (Bulletin)

Apologies: Leonardo Costantini, Elena Giusti (EDI Committee), Victoria Leonard (EDI Committee), Elizabeth Pender (Education Committee), Caroline Vout
1. Minutes of the 159th meeting, held on 23 March 2023 (Appendix 1)
Approved (https://cucd.blogs.sas.ac.uk/standing-committee/).

2. Matters arising from the minutes
None (everything covered elsewhere).
3. CUCD Chair’s report

The Chair reported that a consultation on the next REF had taken place over the summer and CUCD, after engaging with the ICS and the subject community, had submitted a response.

It was also mentioned that the Arts and Humanities Alliance (AHA) was currently very active; for instance, they provided useful information and protested against cuts in the Humanities at various institutions.
There had been a meeting with the AHRC about proposed changes to funding for PhD students, where the changes had been explained and justified.

4. Preparation of CUCD Council Meeting / CUCD Elections

The Elections Officer reported that a call for submissions of interest for the open positions on Standing Committee had been issued and sufficient responses in relation to ordinary members had been received. There had not been any volunteers for the roles of Statistics Officer and Secretary, which also had to be filled. The Chair was in the process of contacting people who might serve in those roles.
At the CUCD Council meeting there would be a general update on ongoing matters discussed at recent Standing Committee meetings, especially REF issues (about which there was now an additional consultation: https://beta.jisc.ac.uk/future-research-assessment-programme/pce).
5. Update from CUCD Treasurer

On behalf of the CUCD Treasurer it was reported that CUCD finances were well organized again and that the Treasurer was dealing with all the necessary payments.
6. Update from CUCD Education Committee

On behalf of the Chair of CUCD Education Committee it was reported that members of the Committee had been very busy and hence they were still going through the last round of grant applications received.
7. Update from CUCD EDI Committee

On behalf of the Chairs of the CUCD EDI Committee it was reported that there had been changes in membership and that the current Chairs intended to step down at the end of this academic year (with successors already lined up). The Committee had engaged with departmental EDI Officers via email and Twitter and was planning an in-person meeting at the next Classical Association Conference. A grants programme was still in place although there had been fewer requests for funding recently.
8. Update on CUCD Bulletin

The CUCD Bulletin Editors reported that the Bulletin was going well with a lot of items published or in the pipeline. As for longer term plans, the editors were keen to secure an ISSN for the Bulletin, to obtain impact statistics for individual articles and to reconsider their social media strategy. It was suggested that CUCD could become a registered organization and obtain a presence in Senate House, so as to have a postal address. It would be investigated to what extent website usage could be monitored. New social media platforms and mailing lists should be explored.
9. Update on Statistics
It was noted that CUCD currently did not have an active Statistics Officer and no statistics had been compiled since the onset of the pandemic. It was hoped that a new Statistics Officer would be appointed at the Council meeting in November or that help with the statistics could be recruited externally. It was suggested that the gap in the statistics should be filled in backwards, as access to statistics for the current academic year was deemed to be most important.
10. Update on Open Access matters
There had not been any major policy announcements recently; details on open access requirements for the next REF were still awaited. Recent news had been encouraging as it seemed that no significant sudden changes to the current situation were expected. Funding for different types of open access journals was being reconsidered, and it was still unclear what the rules for open access for monographs in the REF would be.
11. Update from ICS

The Director reported that the ICS research training programme had been enhanced and was available on a new section on the ICS website (https://ics.sas.ac.uk/study-and-training-ics/research-training/ics-training-2023-2024#research-for-classics-with-museums-and-heritage-collections) and that researcher training via the School of Advanced Studies was also freely available to Classicists (https://www.sas.ac.uk/support-researchers/research-training). An event on research-led teaching was being considered.

There was also some further information on REF matters; concerns were voiced that the Classics sub-panel might be discontinued.

12. AOB
It was suggested that it would be helpful to organize an in-person get-together in the summer to promote CUCD and facilitate networking among colleagues.

13.  Date of next meeting
The date of the next meeting would be determined by means of a Doodle poll nearer the time. It was likely that the next meeting would be held in the spring, after the elections to Standing Committee at the Council meeting in November, unless an earlier meeting was needed to respond to any requests in the REF preparation process.
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